A meeting of the Lake Committee, Block 27, Lake Lot Owners Association, was held on May 16, 2014, at 19702 Shoreline Circle, Plattsmouth, NE 68048.
Lake Committee members present included Jimmy Abrams, Bob Sudduth, Jason Stigge, Dave Smith and Ernie Quintana. Committee members absent were Steve Villamonte, Mic Buscher, Pat Yarusso and Chris Brazeal.
The meeting of Lake committee was called to order at 6pm.
Agenda: A report to the Lake Committee from the Board of Directors, Block 27, Lake Lot Owners Association.
1. Establishment of a new Lake Well: The Board reported that the recommendation to establish a new third well was supported and approved. Discussion centered on where to place the new well. The Boards first choice for placing a new well was on Association common property along the southwest end of the lake. For a number of reasons this proved to not be feasible, therefore, the Board elected to site the new third well along the north side of the lake approximately 400 feet west of well #2. Permit requirements and negotiations for drilling a new well will proceed. Lake Committee point of contact is Jimmy Abrams.
2. Fish Stocking: The Board approved the purchase of largemouth Bass, not to exceed $1,000, for stocking in the late summer/fall. Lake Committee points of contacts are Pat Yarusso and Bob Sudduth.
3. Algae Control: The Board approved the purchase of Algaecide for use this summer for the control of Green Algae. Lake Committee point of contact is Bob Sudduth.
4. Pump House Road Gate: The Board expressed concern over use and condition of the pump house road gate. The Board concluded that the gate should be replaced and requested that the Lake Committee research and make a recommendation back to the Board as to the style and type of gate wanted. The Board discussed and expressed concern over gate/road access by non-lake association personnel. The Board will continue to monitor use of the pump house gate road by non-association members and will make the necessary contacts as needed/warranted should use become problematic. Lake Committee point of contact for the pump house road “gate” is Jason Stiggie.
The Lake Committee adjourned at 7:30pm.

Ernie Quintana
Committee Chair
